We launched our online GPA Scotland members survey in December 2015.
To date we have received 24 responses. 10% of our membership.

That despite repeated communication of the survey distributed to our membership
via email and newsleiters.

This was our first attempt at producing a members survey, therefore it is difficult to
gauge against any similar benchmark. That said, 10% is much lower than was
anticipated.

Those who did participate in the survey provided some iﬁcredibly useful feedback.
However, the low response rate cannot be considered as being ‘representative’ of
our membership.

We shall not discount those who did take the opportunity to respond to the survey
and the findings shall be presented at the next Executive Committee meeting.

GPA Scotland is committed to ensuring membership engagement and feedback
and it is our intention to continue with membership surveys. We need to reflect on
this survey and work towards ensuring a more ‘responsive’ survey in future.

GPA Scotland became a Board member of the European Gay Police Association
(EGPA) in 2013. This was in response to the UK GPA withdrawing from EGPA.
We joined as the LGB staif association representing Scotland (then a branch of
GPA). In 2014 GPA Scotland became an independent association following the
decision of the UK GPA to disband on st April 2014, GPA Scotland has therefore
remained a Board member of EGPA.

_Following the EGPA Board meeting held in Berlin in‘April 2016, EGPA has been
reconstituted and is now the European LGBT Police Association (retaining ‘EGPA’
as the acronym).

In addition to the EGPA Board (representing 14 countries), a new Executive
Committee has been set up:

President - SN (Switzerland)
Vice President -JEERENEE (France)

Secretary - (England/Wales)
Finance Scotland)

Media/PR SRS (Geormany)
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As the GPA Scotland Annual Communications Plan 2016-2017 reaches the end
of its term, it is important 1o take stock, celebrate progress and identify future
opportunities.

The plan has been the first of its kind for the Association and, along with the
GPA Scotland Communications Strategy 2016-2018, has driven forward
valuable progress in our organisation.

An update has been provided for each action on the following pages and the
conclusion evaluates the pian asa whole As we move into a new phase for
the Associatian
aims of the overarchmg Commumcatlons Strategy durmg the second per:od
which will be t;o -ordinated and led through the GPA Scotland Annual
Communications Plan 2017-2018 {(Plan 2). The second plan will need to be
even more flexible than the first as the organisation changes and grows for the
future.

| look forward to presenting Plan 2 to the Executive Committee at the 2017
AGM,

¢

Communications Secretary

GPA Scotland ' . June 2017
















The first plan has seen some considerable success and we should be proud of
aur achlevements Further commitment is requwed es;:)ec:a!ly fromthe -

portfolio holder, in future to drlve forward communication with members in.
particular dﬁCE this shouid mntmue to be a focus for the next plan;.

The heid: pe'riod will be challeﬂging to plan due to the significant ghanges on
the horizon for the organisation and, as stated prewousiv, _the pian must be
flexible enc)ugh s embrace ‘tha‘t period of time. :
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